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CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING 
NOVEMBER 12, 2014 

 
PRESENT:  Bob Boynton, Chairman, Dixie Blease, Jack Messe, David McTigue, Matt Oliveira, Joanne 
Meshna 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. at the Town Office. 
 
Committee Reports: 

 

Water Resources:  The signs for the stream crossings are done.  Peter Goewey and Bob will decide on 
the location for the signs, stake the location, and then the Highway Department will put them in.   An 
invoice from AFTC, Inc. was received by the Commission for $644.60.  Dixie made a motion to pay the 
invoice.  Jack seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 
 
Trails:  Bob distributed an e-mail from John Poltrack regarding the Johnson property and his response to 
John.  John was inquiring if there was a trail on the property.   
 
Bob walked the Kellogg property.  Members discussed the location of a trail, how to keep the public on 
the trail, the future connection with the Bon property and the best location for the trail for the best 
views.  Bob will contact the Monadnock Conservancy to discuss a parking area by the Bon property.  He 
will also call Mr. Kellogg to discuss the trail.  Members discussed the importance of marking the 
conservation easement areas.  Presently there are no markers.  The easement boundaries need to be 
done by a surveyor and marked. 
 
David will contact Peter Gowey for assistance in placement of the sign at the Nussdorfer Nature Area 
trailhead. 
 
At 8:00 p.m. Bob made a motion to enter into a non public session under RSA 91-A:3II(d).  At 8:20 p.m. 
Dixie made a motion to return to public session.  Bob seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.  
Bob announced that the minutes had been sealed. 
 
Bob distributed a letter he sent to Floyd Backes regarding the bridge erected on his lot on Boynton Hill 
Road.  Members discussed the need to have a bridge of this size permitted by the Town.  Bob did speak 
to the Planning Board Chairman regarding the issue. 
 
Communications:  Nothing further on the logo from Brenna. 
 
The minutes of the October 8, 2014 were reviewed and a correction noted on page 2, first paragraph, 
second sentence should read "The owner has erected "no trespassing"signs.  David made a motion to 
approve the minutes as amended.  Bob seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 
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Bob distributed a handout on conservation easement basics. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m. 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
      Joanne Meshna, Secretary 


